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HB 2749 STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY Carrier: Sen. Olsen

Senate Committee On Business and General Government

Action Date: 03/12/19
Action: Do pass.

Vote: 4-0-1-0
Yeas: 4 - Girod, Hass, Olsen, Riley

Exc: 1 - Dembrow
Fiscal: Has minimal fiscal impact

Revenue: No revenue impact
Prepared By: Tyler Larson, LPRO Analyst

Meeting Dates: 3/12

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
Eliminates requirement that certificate to practice cosmetology include the practitioner's address.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:
 Current regulations requiring cosmetology license to include licensee address and be posted in public view
 Value of preserving reasonable privacy for licensed cosmetologists

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:
The Oregon Health Licensing Office issues certificates to qualifying applicants who wish to provide cosmetology
services to the public. These services include hair design, barbering, esthetics, nail technology, and natural hair
care. Current regulations require the certificate to be posted in public view, and the certificate to include the
practitioner's personal address. As a matter of safety and privacy, some practitioners are not comfortable having
customers and the public know their personal address. 

House Bill 2749 eliminates the requirement that the certificate to practice cosmetology include the practitioner's
address.


